Minutes for the Public Library Division (PLD) Board

Meeting of March 6, 2009

Present: Robin Beerbower, Todd Dunkelberg, Abigail Elder, Reita Fackerall, Su Ikeda, Carol Uhte, Colleen Winters

Absent: Steve Skidmore

Robin called the meeting to order at the Forest Grove Community Library at 12:20 PM.

Approval of Minutes: 

Carol moved, and Reita seconded that the minutes of January 9, 2009 be approved as written. Unanimously approved. 

Steve sent an updated set of bylaws. We will review via email and let Steve know of any suggested edits. 

Financial report was reviewed. There is $8238.52 in our Enterprise Fund. The conference expenses should be minimal. 

OLA Board Report: 

Robin did not attend the OLA Board Meeting because she was ill. The next meeting is April 1st at 4PM at the Salem Conference Center. Steve will attend the meeting from 4-6 for Robin who is presenting at that time; Robin will attend the rest of the meeting. 

The 2011 OLA conference will probably be in Bend; the 2012 is tentatively scheduled for Salem. 

There is a new OLA Roundtable open to those interested in law libraries. Laura Orr is the organizer of this roundtable. 

OLA and the Center for the Book have created a new website: www.oregonauthors.org to highlight local authors. 

The Resource Sharing Committee is being resurrected and will be led by Eva Calcagno of WCCLS. 

HOLA

The HOLA board met on Tuesday, March 3rd and chose the scholarship recipients for this year’s OLA Conference. Ten scholarships have been awarded. Reita is currently looking for mentors for the scholarship winners. 

PLD Dinner

There are currently 40-45 attendees signed up for the PLD dinner. HOLA has not yet registered their winners and mentors for the PLD dinner. Other invited guests that are not yet registered include people who are speaking at the PLD preconference and the OLE award winner’s party. PLD will purchase the OLE winner’s meal. The dinner will be held in the Croisan Room. 

OLA Conference

The pre-conference only has about 14 people signed up so far; however, it is likely that more people will register as the conference gets closer. PLD expenses are fairly low, including two honorariums. Robin will try to do some more publicity for this event, make handouts and will register the speakers for lunch that day. Robin is looking into parking information for the conference.

The session titled “Social Software 101” has been renamed “Panic in the Blogosphere.” 

OLE Award

We received three nominations for the award, including a volunteer. We were unclear whether volunteers can be eligible for the award. We made a unanimous decision for the OLE winner. Carol will notify the nominators of the people who were not chosen; Todd will notify the nominator and supervisor of the winner.

Review Standards

Governance: 

The standards have been changed to include “publicly managed.” Looking at punctuation, this sentence should read: …”legally established, publicly funded and publicly managed.” Personnel should be changed to Human Resources. 

Carol moved, Su seconded approval of the standards with these corrections. Passed unanimously. Robin will notify Steve and the proposed text will be up for a vote at the PLD business meeting in April at the OLA Conference. 

Technology: 

The technology standards should be examined next; however, it was agreed to delay this section until this fall. Robin suggested that a subcommittee be recruited to review this standard; she will propose this at the PLD business meeting. 

New Officers and Directors-at-Large

Carol’s term as past chair expires this year. Su and Abigail’s terms as directors-at-large will also expire this year. Robin will move to past-chair, and Todd will be the PLD Chair. It is hoped that Steve will be willing to continue as secretary; Robin will ask him. Colleen agreed to serve as Chair-elect for the coming year. 

Robin will send an email on libs-or to recruit candidates to run for the PLD board. Carol will advertise among Multnomah County Library staff in hopes of keeping an MCL staff member on the PLD Board. 

OLA Leadership Retreat
The Annual Leadership Retreat is August 3rd and 4th. Todd will plan to attend as the new PLD chair. Robin cannot attend, so Colleen will try to attend as the chair-elect. 

Technology Zoo

The Zoo will be held on Thursday, November 13, 2009 at the Tualatin Public Library. We drafted a schedule with three 45-minute sessions in the morning (9:30 AM; 10:25 AM; 11:15 AM) followed by lunch and hands-on playtime. Su will make a flyer with language that Abigail provides. We also need to think about how to handle registration and what we should charge. 

Assignment of Tasks: 

Carol: 
Notify the nominators of people not chosen for the OLE Award; arrange for the award to be made; recruit MCL staff members to run for PLD Board. 

Robin:
Finish conference stuff (yes, that’s what my notes say.); work on recruiting candidates for PLD Directors-at-Large; recruit folks to serve on a technology standards subcommittee.; contact Steve about serving as Secretary. 

Colleen

Contact Faye Chadwell about the OLA program.

Reita

Finish HOLA work for conference; register HOLA scholarship winners for PLD Dinner. 

Su
Send a .pdf of conference evaluation sheet to Robin; make flyer for technology petting zoo to handout at OLA Conference

Abigail

Wording for Zoo flyer to give to Su; work on finding a meal caterer for Zoo. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Abigail Elder

Director-at-Large

